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Board of Directors Meeting - Video Conference:

Regina (2205 Victoria Ave Board Room) - Saskatoon (510 Cynthia St. Room 140)

Saturday, May 9th , 2015
1.
COMMENCEMENT – Meeting Facilitator: Don Black
· Call to Order – 10:33 am

Role Call – Ray Bender (Minor Boys Chair), Rachelle Raymond (Senior Women’s Chair), Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chair), Carla Buell (Treasurer), Stacey Silzer (Executive Director), Alyssa Nostadt (Mixed Chair), Don Black (President), Curtis Anderson (Technical Chair), Lorraine Wollbaum (Senior Ladies Rep – South), Chad Hornung (Non-Contact Chair), Ashley Kosowan (Saskatoon Broomball League President), Debbie Krawchuk (Senior Ladies Rep – North).  
Absent: Don Heisler (Senior Men’s Chair), Estevan Broomball Association Rep, Devon Hack (RIC), Chad Schneider (Secretary).  
· Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Motion: Curtis Anderson / Alyssa Nostadt - To accept the minutes of the previous meeting.   
  Carried.
· Agenda

Motion: Ashley Kosowan / Ray Bender - To accept the agenda as presented. 


 Carried.

2.
 President’s Address

- The SBA had another successful year.  We have maintained our membership numbers for another year.  
3.
Committee Reports/Issues


 Senior

· Rachelle Raymond summarized what happened this past year.  Congratulations to the Estevan Spartans for being awarded the Memorial Award this year.  The Odessa Storm beat the Saskatoon Flyers to win Gold and the Odessa Outlaws beat the Bruno Axemen to win Gold.  It was a very exciting provincials with some very close games.  The NRC was very dark, and you couldn’t see the lines.  If any heat had been turned on it would have melted the ice on the roof and then onto the ice.  We need to discuss the issue about forfeiting games during SBA events.  Also we need to look at recruiting more officials.  Had some of the SBA board members not helped out, the Non-Contact division would have been cancelled this year.  

Minor
· Yvonne and Ray summarized the Minor programs for the year.  Bantam struggled a bit to get enough teams to run Provincials; we hope to draw more players in that category next year.  Provincials went well, no issues at either venue.  There are only 3 teams in Jr boys; there are very low numbers for this category.  Overall the minor category has the same membership numbers.  The SBA sent 4 teams to Jr Nationals in Portage.  

Mixed
· Alyssa said that the Category lost one team in the mixed, but their numbers are on par to previous years, not as many north teams attended Provincials due to a wedding.  The category likes how the divisions are gone, but didn’t enjoy the draw format.  They would rather have 2 pools, and the top play onto the A side and the bottom go to the consolation side.  There was a team of Midget players this year; there were concerns of this age group playing in provincials.  This was approved by the Executive, and all players had completed a parental waiver.  Stacey will look up the rules in regards to minor players attending provincials.  
· Ashley Kosowan from the Saskatoon Broomball League said that they hope to have 5 mixed teams next year, with possibly 2 new teams.

Masters 
· No chair.  The Masters has now been called the Broomball Classic until there could be a Masters Provincials again.

Non-Contact 

· Chad Hornung summarized what had happened this past year in the league.  Leagues stayed the same this year, with one new team coming into Provincials from Debden.  Congrats to that team for winning Provincials.  They agreed with Seniors, the NRC was a poor venue, very dark and lines weren’t visible.  

Technical 

· Curtis Anderson discussed the BTC clinics held last year.  At this point there is no interest for a clinic, if groups are interested, please get in touch with Stacey.  Chad Schneider can also do these clinics.

· This is a FNWG year, there for we expect to have a few BF2 clinics for those coaches.  Stacey has already been in touch with the host group, so they are aware to have their courses before Christmas, or they likely won’t be able to run one.   
· The new BTE (Broomball to Excel) course is going to be running a pilot project next summer.  Stacey has sent out an email to all BTC trained coaches to see if anyone is interested in taking part in this new training.  Chad Schneider and Dawn Dust have already been partially trained in this pilot program.  They just have to complete a couple modules.  These modules will be available in Regina and Saskatoon this fall and winter.  Stacey can send that information out when received.  At this point we have only had one person express interest.  
· We need to train more officials in our local communities if we want this to survive.  Like other sports, getting new officials seems to continue to be a challenge.

4.
Financial

· There was an error in the Mixed Budget line, Stacey will fix that.  Rachelle would like the Senior category budget sent to her.

· Approval of the Sport Profile Application/Budget
Motion: Carla / Curtis - To accept the 2016-2017 Sport Profile Application / Budget.   
Carried.


- Financial Report – is available at the office, all present had a copy.
5.
Proposed Bylaw Changes
· Any bylaw or rule changes need to be submitted by August 14th.  Any changes need to be sent to the membership 30 days prior to the AGM.  If you need the forms, they can be found on the website, or you can contact Stacey at the SBA office.  The SBA Executive will discuss a bylaw around the game forfeits at the Summer Planning Meeting.  
6.
CBF AGM Report – Don Black


Summary of discussions held at CBF AGM:

· The CBF have stated that all players under the age of 16 who participate in Senior or Mixed Nationals, will all require a waiver to play.
· There has been discussion that all officials at Nationals will have to wear half visors, as they have now installed a Nationals uniform.

· Criminal Record checks will begin this next year at Nationals.  All coaches, managers etc. will need to complete this check.  Any coach on a Senior or Juvenile team that have players 16-18 years old will need to have this criminal record check.  This specific check is for Vulnerable Youth.  Stacey will look into the details regarding this check and talk to the RCMP or city to figure out how we go about doing these checks.  

· There was a proposed change to the Ladies division at Nationals.  Senior ladies division will have 2 pools.  Pool A will be Body checking, and Pool B will be No Body.  This means we could have 2 teams coming out of the division.  The CBF will have this information sent out by December 1st.  The Juvenile category is being left as Contact.  

· At Senior Nationals this year the Anti-Doping program came into play.  Prior to the Gold game 10 players were tested.  6 players ended up being tested from the gold team and 4 from the silver.  One player refused to take the testing and has now been suspended for 4 years from all sanctioned sports, not just broomball.  One other player refused as well, but when explained the lesser consequences, opted to take the test.  Both teams were told prior to the game 10 players would be picked.  They assigned each player numbers and then drew names out of a hat.  This could possibly cause issues at Worlds, which could potentially affect National funding down the road. Results don’t come back for 3-6 weeks, as long as the results are not performance enhancing drugs there would be no issues.  The team won’t lose their medal, the individual player will be suspended for 2 years from all sports if tested posted.  This testing will begin happening in juvenile starting next year.
7.
Juvenile and Senior National Reports 
Juvenile National Report – Alyssa Nostadt & Ray Bender
· Ray and Alyssa summarized Jr Nationals which took place in Portage, La Prairie MB.  The girls finished b side silver and 4th.  One girl received 2nd team all-star.  Both teams played really well.  There were 2 boys teams, both teams did well.  The facility was good and the banquet was good.  There was a concern that there weren’t enough people in the time box, parents had to step in and help out.  Bruno won most sports minded team, two first team all stars and 1 second team all-star.  Jr Nationals in 2016, April 13-16 in Arnprior, Ontario. 
Senior National Report – Don Black & Rachelle Raymond
· Senior Nationals were hosted in Montreal this past April.  The Bruno Axemen and the Silver Foxes took part this year.  Ryan Bender received 1st team all-star, and Jeff Basset received 2nd team all-star.  The venue had  ice surfaces; the rink and banquet were very good.  The Axemen finished B Side Gold.  The 2016 Nationals will be at Owen Sound, Ontario April 6-9.  The team replacement for next year is Men: QC, SK, MB.  Women: QC, SK, ON.  They have 3 ice surfaces booked two are across the street from the host hotels.
· Officials.  No one has the ability to question calls of refs who are out of Quebec.  Don Simms is done this year; Doug Nixon will not be making any changes to this rule.  If Quebec puts in refs there is nothing we can do about it.

· Winners of the 2016 Nationals in Mixed, Men’s and Women’s will be named team Canada at Worlds.  Their fees will be paid by CBF.  
8.   Gold Broom – Carla Buell/Rachelle Raymond

· Ice is booked for next year.  The event is February 5-7, 2016.  The 2015 event made money.   Few issues happened this year, next year we plan to only have 1 person calling the final shots.  In the past there are too many chiefs.  Next year we will try a mixed division again. Participants can only play in one division, must stay in your category.  
9.
Calendar of Events

Motion: Rachelle/Carla - To change the date of the Senior Meeting from January 3rd to January 10th, 2016.    
Carried.

· Stacey will double check this isn’t a bylaw issue.  

Big River would like to host their tournament the December 4-6, 2015.


Provincials 2016 applicants:


Midget – Debden Roadrunners & Big River Crusaders



Juvenile/Bantam – Odessa, Estevan



Senior/Non-Contact – Odessa



Mixed – Saskatoon Broomball League & Bruno Axemen


Midget Provincials will be held in Big River – Feb 19-21, 2016



Juvenile/Bantam Provincials will be held in Estevan – Feb. 26-28, 2016



Senior/Non-Contact Provincials will be held in Odessa – March 4-6, 2016



Mixed Provincials will be held in Saskatoon – March 11-13, 2016
Motion: Alyssa/Lorraine - To accept all locations selected this year for Provincials by the SBA Board of Directors.    
Carried.

· It was brought up to discuss the North and South selections for Provincials.  Due to more north teams being available to host, it would be wise to suggest getting rid of the north and south, and back to locations.  
10.
New Business:
· Worlds – Don Black

· Don met with 3 of the Executives from the IFBA at the Senior Nationals in Montreal.  The site visit will be planned for the fall.  Our host committee has been formed, we have about 12 people selected and they will form their sub committees from there.  
· The website is almost up and running, the budget is being worked on.  

· The IT for Worlds has been set up for the registration and stats program.  Teams can start registering soon.

· Don has had talks with 4 northern SK teams.  

· Attended the US provincials in Fargo in March.  16 teams have expressed interest.

· Suisse and Australia have also expressed interest.  

· There will be 2 registration cut offs, European and Canadians.  (Max 64 teams).  Need to leave room for International teams.

· Japan, Australia and US are International then Canada

· Our host group is meeting May 13th. We will be looking for volunteers soon.

· Registration fee is $1250, host receives $500

· We are going to need officials.  Minimum of 28, we hope for 32.  International can provide 6. 
· Respect ED Policy – Stacey

· 3 hour online course

· Mandatory course for all coaches and non-players on the bench in every sport
· It will be enforced for all Provincial and National events.

· BTC Clinic
· We have not had any interest in a BTC course, if someone is interested, let the SBA office know.  Must have 8 people to run the course, if 8 don’t show, must cancel.
· PINS & Medals
· Stacey will coordinate a medals design contest.

Motion: Rachelle/Curtis - To have a design contest put in place for the new medals that need to be ordered for 2016.    
Carried.
Motion: Rachelle/Curtis - To design a new pin, and order 1 pin at a total of 5000 pins.      
Carried.
· Sask Sport AGM – June 13th – Don B., Chad S. and Stacey will be attending.
· 2015 SBA Awards – Nominations?  (Deadline was May 1st)

· Nominations for 2015 are:
· Female Athlete – Andrea Wollbaum
· Male Athlete – Alex Clement & Devin Deck

· Team of the Year – Debden Speedballs, Odessa Storm, Aberdeen Attackers, Odessa Midget Bandits

· Hall of Fame – Ron Vogt & Shona Lingelbach

· Volunteer of the Year – Les Bilodeau, Trent Saxon & Dylan Herman

· Service Award – Annette Gaetz

· Community Award – Debden

· The committee chose:

· Female Athlete – Andrea Wollbaum

· Male Athlete – (2 Winners) Alex Clement & Devin Deck

· Team of the Year (2 Winners) Odessa Storm & Aberdeen Attackers

· Hall of Fame (2 Winners ) Ron Vogt & Shona Lingelbach

· Volunteer of the Year (2 Winners) Trent Saxon & Dylan Herman

· Service Award – Annette Gaetz

· Community Award – The Community of Debden
· Summer Planning Meeting Date
· Executive meeting – June 26-28 in Regina
· MAP & Athlete Assistance Guidelines
· Carla and Stacey will be fixing a couple things, some wording is causing confusion.

· The Athlete Assistance guidelines will have to be redone, as we don’t have the same structure to award the funding.  We no longer give out All Star Awards at SBA sanctioned tournaments.  This will be discussed at the summer planning meeting by the Executive.

· Rules around game Forfeits

· Other sports have rules on “throwing a game” or making a mockery of the sport.  The SBA is now going to look into implementing this rule.  The SBA will put it on the June agenda for the Executive to create a new rule for our constitution.  
· This new rule/bylaw will be comparable to the other sports.  Stacey will find out what other sports are doing in this situation, and will provide it at the June meeting.   

· This will be worded strongly and specifically, so that the rules committee at the event can make the ruling easily.  This will also include the penalty to such teams.  (ie.  Does it affect the draw or is the team removed from the tournament)
· Officials

· We need to put ads out to recruit more officials.  Post on websites etc.
· We have to realize we are going to have to pay them more.

· Get our officials to enforce zero tolerance, and it needs to be called all year not just at provincials.  Along with all rules! (Equipment & Helmets)
11. Site of AGM

· The AGM will be held in Saskatoon on September 19 at 510 Cynthia St. (Sask Sport building in Saskatoon).  The awards night will also be hosted that evening.  The Host group is the Aberdeen Attackers.  This event has to be held in Saskatoon city limits.  
12.
Adjournment

Motion: Curtis Anderson / Alyssa Nostadt – To adjourn the meeting. 


Carried.
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